BROMSGROVE DISTRICT COUNCIL

MEETING OF THE LICENSING COMMITTEE

MONDAY, 10TH JANUARY 2011, AT 6.00 P.M.

PRESENT: Councillors Mrs. R. L. Dent (Chairman), Miss D. H. Campbell JP (during

Minute No's 27/09 and part of 30/09), Mrs. J. M. L. A. Griffiths, B. Lewis F.CMI, Ms. J. A. Marshall, D. McGrath, S. P. Shannon,

Mrs. M. A. Sherrey JP, L. J. Turner and P. J. Whittaker

Observers: Councillor G. N. Denaro, Portfolio Holder for Resources

Officers: Mrs. S. Sellers, Mr. M. Kay, Ms. S. Garratt and Ms. P. Ross

27/09 APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Mrs. C. J. Spencer, J. T. Duddy and D. Hancox.

28/09 **DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST**

No declarations of interest were received.

29/09 **MINUTES**

The minutes of the meeting of the Licensing Committee held on 6th December 2010 were submitted.

RESOLVED that the minutes be approved as a correct record.

30/09 STREET TRADING CONSENT POLICY: COMPARISON OF FEES AND REVIEW OF POLICY

The Committee considered a report which provided additional information on the fees charged by other neighbouring Councils in respect of Street Trading. The report also addressed the issue of a review of the Bromsgrove District Street Trading Consent policy to be included in the work programme for the Licensing Committee.

The Chairman welcomed Mr. M. Kay, Licensing Manager from Worcestershire Regulatory Shared Services (WRSS) to the meeting. Mr. Kay briefly informed the Committee of his role within WRSS.

The Licensing Manager introduced the report and in doing so requested that the Committee noted amendments to para 3.2 and para 4.4 of the report where references made to licence be amended to read consent.

<u>Licensing Committee</u> 10th January 2011

Mr. Kay informed Members that he would respond to questions with regard to the Licensing Manager's report in the absence of Mr. S. Jorden, Head of Worcestershire Regulatory Services, who had submitted his apologies.

Mr. Kay responded to several questions raised by Councillor B. Lewis F.CMI. Mr. Kay informed the Committee that under legislation licensing fees and charges had to be based on full cost recovery (full cost recovery of the administration, inspection and enforcement) and not profit. He informed the Committee that licensing fees and charges could be challenged if they were considered to be disproportionate. The Committee was informed that WRSS would be looking at licensing fees and charges across all districts and that once completed the Committee would be informed of the relevant cost recovery fees and charges for the Bromsgrove district.

Mr. Kay further responded to Members' questions and informed the Committee that WRSS would help formulate policies and where relevant any conformity would be included within policies but policies would remain local to each district.

Councillor Mrs. J. M. L. A. Griffiths requested Members who had expressed concerns and had raised questions with regard to existing Street Traders to raise their concerns with officers outside of the Committee meeting.

RESOLVED:

- (a) that a review of the Bromsgrove District Council Street Trading Consent Policy be included in the work programme for the Licensing Committee in June 2011; and
- (b) that the fees charged for Street Trading consents by other Councils as set out in para 4.2 of this report, together with the proposed fees for Bromsgrove District Council for 2011/2012 as set out in para 4.1, be noted.

The meeting closed at 6.40 p.m.

Chairman